
 

Saint Maria Goretti Parish 

1601 Derstine Road 
Hatfield, PA 19440 
Phone: 215-721-0199 
Fax: 215-721-4320 

PREP Phone: 215-721-6559 
Web Site: 

www.stmariagoretti.net 

PARISH STAFF 
Pastor: Rev. John C. Nguyen 
Pastor Emeritus: Rev. Leonard N. Peterson 
Vietnamese Apostolate: Rev. John C. Nguyen 
Permanent Deacons: Deacon Phuong Nguyen 
                              Deacon Peter Niche 
                              Deacon Stephen Vondercrone 
Mater Dei Regional Catholic School Principal:  
                              Ms. Diane McCaughan 
Director of Family Faith Formation, Religious Education 
            & Parish Services: Maria Richardson 
Admin. Assist. of Religious Education: JoAnn Prahler &  
                                                      Pat Kendig 
Director of Adult Faith Formation: Angela McClellan 
Director of Music: Eileen Ericsson 
Pastoral Assistant: Patricia Conroy 
R.C.I. A. Coordinator: Al Pandolfo 
Elder Care Assistance Program: Amy Juarez 
Office Manager: Cheryl Ryan 
Parish Secretary: Mary Faymore 
Business Manager: Douglas Smith 
Asst. Business Mgr.: Geri Salanik 
 

MASS SCHEDULE: 
Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm 
Sunday 7:30 am, 9:30 am, & 11:30 am 
Vietnamese Mass 2:30 pm 
Weekdays & Saturday Mass at 8:30 am  
Holy Days Vigil 7:00pm, 7:00am, 8:30am &  
                                Noon, Vietnamese Mass at 7pm 
 

DEVOTIONS: 
Adoration:                 Mondays after the 8:30 am Mass -  
 Concludes at 5pm with Benediction 

Marian:  Saturday after the 8:30 am Mass. 
Saint Maria Goretti:  Monday after the 8:30 am Mass. 
 
BAPTISM 
Baptisms are celebrated every Sunday at 12:45 pm 
(except the first Sunday). Please call the Parish Office to 
register for Baptism. Pre-Jordan classes required for 
parents and optional for godparents, are offered the 
second Wednesday of each month at 7:00 pm in the 
Parish Center unless otherwise noted in the bulletin. 
Baptisms are limited to four children per Sunday. Letters 
of eligibility are due at the Parish Center before a 
date can be given for Baptism. 
 
MARRIAGE 
Arrangements must be made with a priest at least six 
months in advance. You must speak to a priest before 
making arrangements for a reception hall. Scheduling, 
rescheduling or cancellation MUST be done by a priest. Pre
-Cana classes are required for all couples. Please visit the 
archdiocesan website at http://phillycatholiclife.org/
marriage-and-family/preparing-for-marriage/ 
 

ANNULMENTS 
Archbishop Charles Chaput, following the directive of Pope 
Francis, is offering annulments without cost to the 
petitioners. There are additional changes which would 
make annulments easier to obtain. Contact the Parish 
Center to speak with Fr. Chung for more information on 
the annulment process. 
 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Arrangements can be made by calling the Parish Office. 
 
RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays 3:30 - 4:30 pm or any time upon request. Call 
the Parish Center. 
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The Parish Center will be closed and 
there will NOT be Adoration on  

Labor Day, Monday, September 3rd. 
HAPPY LABOR DAY! 

REGISTRATION SUNDAY 
Registration Sunday will take place Sunday, 
September 9th. Please stop by the Parish 
Center between the hours of 10am and 1pm to be 
officially welcomed into the parish. No paperwork is 
necessary from your previous parish. The process 
will take no longer than 15 minutes.  

 
 
 
 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR &  
GRAB YOUR FAMILY, FRIENDS & 

NEIGHBORS FOR SMG’s 1st ANNUAL  
GORETTIFEST ~ FOOD TRUCK & 

BEER GARDEN 
 

Date: Friday, September 28, 2018       
Time: 5 to 10pm 

Where: St. Maria Goretti Parking Lot,  
Cowpath & Derstine Roads, Hatfield 

 

Plan to join fellow parishioners and our entire 
community for Food, Beer, Live music by the 
well known band Rollin’ & Tumblin”, Cornhole 
Tournament and so much more.   

 
 
 

CORNHOLE TOURNAMENT SIGN UPS 
CALL OR STOP AT THE  

PARISH CENTER 
Don’t miss the opportunity to play in our first annual cornhole 
tournament at “GORETTIFEST”. There are 20 team spots avail-
able (2 people per team).  Cash prizes awarded for first and 
second place. Cost is $20 per person or $40 per team. Cost of 
entry includes 4 tickets for beer, soda or water. We will accept 
teams on a first come first serve basis. SIGN UP TODAY! 

INFORMATION NIGHT FOR THOSE  
INTERESTED IN BECOMING AN  

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER OF HOLY 
COMMUNION 

Do you have a calling to become an 
Extraordinary Minister of Holy Com-
munion? Would you like to help at 
Mass with the distribution of the Body 
and Blood of Christ? Would you like 
to bring the Eucharist to the home-
bound parishioners of SMG? St. Maria 
Goretti Parish is in great need of addi-

tional EM’s to join in this most important ministry. Please join 
Deacon Steve for an information night on Monday, September 
17th at 7pm in the Parish Library. The requirements to be-
come an EM are:  you must have received the sacraments of 
Baptism, Eucharist and Confirmation, if married, your marriage 
must be recognized by the Catholic Church, 18 years of age or 
older and attends Mass regularly. Prayerfully consider joining 
this wonderful team of ministers. We will gladly work around 
your preferred Sunday Mass schedule.  

 

PRO LIFE COMMITTEE  
Please consider joining our Pro Life committee, to help those 
most vulnerable. Please contact Father Chung at 215-721-
0199 or fr.chung@stmariagoretti.net or Bob McCormick  at 215
-362-1247 or bobmcc58@verizon.net. There will be an initial 
meeting on Thursday, September 13 at 7pm at the Parish Cen-
ter. Please join us. 

DO YOU WANT to HELP MORE  
YOUNGSTERS ATTEND 

CATHOLIC GRADE SCHOOL at LITTLE 
COST to YOU ? 

Our state tax code permits individuals to redirect some of your 
PA state taxes for tuition assistance as “needs base scholar-
ships” for Catholic School Students including our Mater Dei 
Regional Grade School. This law is known as “Educational 
Improvement Tax Credit” or E.I.T.C. Your annual PA tax liabil-
ity must be at least $5,000. E.I.T.C. philanthropy will cost you 
only pennies on the dollar. Would you like to find out more 
details? Please call Cheryl at the parish office at 215-721-
0199 or e-mail Joe Wilkens at joe15PBC@gmail.com.  

SAVE THE DATE 
CHRISTIAN INITIATION 
ADULT CATECHESIS 

Our weekly adult catechetical sessions 
will begin Saturday Sept 8, at 10:00 am 
in the Parish Center Building. Attendance 
is mandatory for our incoming Catholics 

and we also welcome with open arms any current parishion-
ers who would like to sit in. Any questions contact Al Pan-
dolfo at RCIA@stmariagoretti.net or call the parish center.  



MASSES FOR THE WEEK 
 

SUN., Sept. 2 7:30 A.M.  Bernie Phillipeck 
 Req. by   The Patterson Family 
 9:30 A.M.   Henry J. Davis 
 Req. by  Maude Lee 
 11:30 A.M.  Jenna Burleigh 
 Req. by  The Family 
 

MON., Sept. 3 8:30 A.M.  Anna & Frank Dougherty 
 Req. by  The Dougherty Family 
 

TUES., Sept. 4 8:30 A.M.   Geraldine Rupp 
 Req. by    Bob Rupp & Kendra Hogan 
 

WED., Sept. 5 8:30 A.M.   Dave Smith 

 Req. by  The Family 
 

THURS., Sept. 6 8:30 A.M.  Joseph Bolacker 
 Req. by  Ron & nancy Boak 
 

FRI., Sept. 7 8:30 A.M.   Edward Carson Burlington 
 Req. by  The Martinson Family 
 

SAT., Sept. 8 No Morning Mass 
 5:00 P.M.   The Namiotka Children &  
                                                     Grandchildren 
 Req. by   Mary Namiotka 
 

SUN., Sept. 9 7:30 A.M. The Giangiulio & DeLuca  
                                                   Families 
 Req. by  The Family 
 9:30 A.M.  Mary Parsons 
 Req. by  The Family 
 11:30 A.M.  Liza Duch’s Birthday 
 Req. by  Ron & Eleonore Duch 

SANCTUARY LIGHT 
The Sanctuary Light for this week  

is lit in memory of James Philip Grub  
requested by the Leidy Family. 
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PRAYER LINE 
Our Parish Prayer Line consists of five adult prayer groups.  
Requests for prayers for the prayer line may be given by 
calling the Parish Center at 215-721-0199. Your prayer 
request is mentioned in the prayers of those on the line for 2 
weeks and then included in their prayers for the following 
weeks in an inclusive prayer.  

  
PLEASE KEEP IN MIND the following 
people who at this time need your 
prayers and support:  Warren Allison, 
Immaculata Antonucci, Ruth Adams, 
Jennifer & Kimberly Agnew, Paul Baril, 

Ray Baril, Joey Berical, Jerilyn Bowler, Linda Burbank, Mary 
Callaghan, Mary Campagna, Caridad Carlos, Aldo Carnara, 
Danny Catts, Kristen Chipollini,  Joanna Cavacini, Michael 
Costello, Jerry Cronin, Helen Curren,  Leo Dennis, , 
Ceferina Eusubio, Sally Esbensen, Peter Fallon, Marybeth 
Hentschel Fiorelli, Patrick Gardenier, Rita Gildea, Lianessa 
Gonzalez, Andrew Green, Dionne Greim, Sharon, Fernando 
& Ian Griffin, Frank Holloway, Lori Hanson, Gloria Harris, 
Michelle Heacock, Ron Hoffman, Kevin Iavecchia, Gerald 
Kenny, Emily Keiser, Charles Kline, Bernadette Kubej, Sue 
Kunze, Peg Krempl, Trish Lavelle, Angelique Lee, Keenan 
Lee, Curt Lecrone, Dina Lukasko, Mary Magnarella, Patti 
Maguire, William & Kristen Morrow, John McLaughlin, 
Bridget Micshener, Helen Millar, Diane Moll, Frank Monroe, 
Munson Family, John Mye, Terry Shields Neumann, Joan 
Nickerson, Mele Lee-Nippins, Ernie Nippins, Zachery 
Olberholzer,  Bill O’Brien, Catherine Pagano, Robert 
Pauloski, Flocerfida & Savador Penganon,  Michael Prahler, 
Marian Quinn, Pat Raber, Michael Rafter, Scott Randall, Jim 
Richardson, Sheila Rothenberger, Linda Santana, Susan 
Schmidt, Helen Shekalis, Joseph & Michael Thomas, Peg 
Trexler, Mae Veneziale, Sofia Wagner, Jim Ward, Glenn 
Watt, Charles Wetzel, Barbara Wetzel, Paula Jayne White, 
John Willstaudt, Arlene Wyatt, Salem Yabet,  Joe Zdun & 
Jack Zampirri. 

2019 MASS BOOK 
It's finally here! The St. Maria Goretti 2019 Mass Book 
will open on Monday, September 10th from 9AM to 
4PM . In order to give all our parishioners a chance to 
obtain Masses, there will be a limit of 5 Masses per 
person. Hopefully this will allow for Masses during the 
year for our recently deceased parishioners and family 
members. Thank you. 

ARCHDIOCESAN PRAYER VIGIL OF 
REPARATION AND PETITION  

~  SEPTEMBER 14th ~ 
All Catholics of the greater Philadelphia area are 
invited to an evening of prayer before Jesus in the 
Blessed Sacrament to ask for His mercy upon His 
Church in this moment of profound crisis. We 
come to make reparation for our own sins and 
those of our bishops and priests. We come also in 
confident hope that from Christ’s superabounding 
mercy will come the purification, healing and res-
toration of holiness for which we long. 

 

Friday, September 14, 2018, 5 PM to Midnight, Cathedral 
Basilica of Saints Peter and Paul, Philadelphia.  

The doors of the Cathedral will be open to all who wish to come 
and pray during this vigil. More information: archphila.org/vigil. 

GRIEVING FOR FRIENDS 
The death of a close friend can be as traumatic as the death of a family member.  Most often, friends do not have the same opportuni-
ty to mourn their loss or obtain closure as a family member would – they are not part of funeral planning; they don’t have an opportuni-
ty to claim mementos or personal effects of the deceased; they do not receive the same benefits for bereavement leave; and they do 
not receive the same type of empathy or support as family members.  Join us on Thursday, September 13, 2018 to discuss your expe-
rience dealing with the loss of a friend.  A morning session will be held at Mary Mother of the Redeemer from 10:00am – 11:30am in 
the Parish Center; an evening session will be held at St. Stanislaus from 7:00pm – 8:30pm. No registration is necessary, just come if 
you can. Our next two meetings are: October 11, 2018: Crazy is Normal  & November 8, 2018: Understanding the Process of Grief 



029.pg. 3 

Sൾඉඍൾආൻൾඋ 2, 2018 Tඐൾඇඍඒ-Sൾർඈඇൽ Sඎඇൽൺඒ ංඇ Oඋൽංඇൺඋඒ Tංආൾ 

                    THAT MAN IS YOU 
The TM I Y program will be coming 
back again this fall to Maria Goret-
ti.  There are now two opportunities to 
attend the TM I Y program. TMIY is an 
interactive men’s program focused on 
the development of male leadership in 

the modern world.  One session will begin on Wednesday, Sep-
tember 12th and the second separate TM I Y session will begin 
on Saturday, September 15th.  These sessions were imple-
mented last year so that both retired and working men would be 
able to attend these sessions. Although there will be separate 
themes for the Wednesday and Saturday sessions, all men, 
married or single are invited to participate in one or the other 
program.  There is no requirement to have attended TMIY in the 
past.  For more information or to register, contact us by email 
at TMIYSMG@gmail.com or 215-721-0199, ext. 254.  
 

Wednesdays: 6:00 AM to 7:30 AM; Saturdays: 7:00 AM to 
8:30 AM.  We meet in the St. Maria Goretti parish center 
library. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us for Part II of Church History 
 

Dates, Times, Location 
 

Friday mornings from 9:30 to 11:30AM 
September 7 through November 16 

 

St. Maria Goretti Parish Library 
1601 Derstine Road 
Hatfield, PA 19440 

 

Cost/Registration 
$35 per person, payable at the first session on Sept. 7 

Make checks payable to St. Maria Goretti Parish 
 

For More Information 
Contact Kim Staudt to register  215-272-9016 or  

kimstaudt@me.com 

FIRST THURSDAY BREAKFAST CLUB 
The Breakfast Club is held on designated 
First Thursdays of the year at Saint Maria 
Goretti Parish and provides a way for peo-
ple to gather together in friendship following 
their time spent together in worship and 
prayer.  Coffee, tea, juice, and nutritious 
breakfast refreshments are served along 

with lots of laughter and conversation.  There is no cost to par-
ticipate in the Breakfast Club and no registration is re-
quired.  Non-parishioners are always welcome.  Next Breakfast 
Clubs: Thursdays, September 6th and October 4th in the nar-
thex following the 8:30am Mass. The Breakfast Club is auto-
matically cancelled when a funeral is scheduled for the 
same morning. 

TEA TIME WITH OUR LADY OF MERCY 
Enjoy hot or iced tea and tea sandwiches in the company and 
companionship of our Mother Mary as we honor her under the 
title of Our Lady of Mercy.  Have fun with a game of “Tea with 
Our Lady” BINGO. Cost is $8.00 per person and includes a 
chance to win door prizes.  

Monday, September 24, 2018 
11:30 AM to 1:00 PM 

Saint Maria Goretti Parish Center:  Lower Level 
www.stmariagoretti.net 215-721-0199 (ext. 202) 

Please register using the form that can be found on our parish 
website at www.stmariagoretti.net or on the Adult Faith For-
mation table in our church narthex.  Please mail form along with 
payment of $8.00 per person.  Payment is transferable to anoth-
er person but is not refundable. 

WHAT’S ON THE BOOKSHELF? 
Join us for conversation and discussion on the personal reflec-
tions of Cardinal Timothy Dolan on Saint John Paul, Pope Ben-
edict, and Pope Francis in his e-book entitled, Soul, Mind, and 
Heart.  Download it for free at https://www.osv.com/Shop/
Ebooks/dolanebook.aspx or pick up a free copy at Saint Maria 
Goretti Parish Center once you register for the book 
club.  Please register at angela.mcclellan@stmariagoretti.net or 
by calling 215-721-0199 (ext. 202) if you plan on attending.  

Monday, October 22, 2018, 7:00 PM to 8:00 PM 
Saint Maria Goretti Parish Center:  Lower Level 

www.stmariagoretti.net 

CRS SPOTLIGHT 
"A single individual is enough for 
hope to exist, and that individual can 
be you."                      ~ Pope Francis  
 

Are you looking to join a community of Catholic advocates con-
fronting global poverty? Join Catholic Relief Services's mobile 
action network and receive text message alerts right to your 
phone when urgent action is needed. All you have to do is text 
the phrase “CONFRONT POVERTY” to the phone number 306
-44 right now to sign up! It's that easy to make a differ-
ence. Thanks for your support! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Celebrate Mini Lantern Festival with our children/
Vui Tết Trung Thu với các em thiếu nhi  

 Create your paper lantern/Tự làm lồng đèn giấy 
 Share your moon cake/Chia sẻ bánh trung thu với 

nhau 
 Take part in the Lantern Procession/Rước đèn 

trung thu 
Please register your child/children.  
Name(s): __________ Age(s): ________. How many Adult(s) 
will attend. Email or Text to Sr. Teresa Nha Trang Nguyen, RA 
by September 12, 2018. Thank you very much.  



MINISTRIES SCHEDULED FOR 
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 9TH 

      

E.M. of Holy Communion 
5:00pm –  Sacristan, D. Blanche, C. Friel, D. Misczak 
7:30am –  Sacristan, A. Russo, K. Hay, B. McCormick 
9:30am –  Sacristan, M. Lee-Nippins, M. & M. D’Elia 

11:30am – Sacristan, L. Arkens, T. & E. McBride 
 

E.M. Home Visits 
A1–D. Johnson , A2-J. Gressang, A3-D. Fuse, A4-S. Sabia, 
A5–D. Trotter , B1-B. Hudak, B2– P. O’Hara, B3-J. Burke,   

B4-M. Rosenberger, B5-M. Collis 
 

Lectors 
5:00pm –  M. Mays, D. Smith 

7:30am –  S. Archambault, B. Healy 
9:30am –  M. Faymore, C. Heim 

11:30am – T. Mazzeo, T. Prykowski 
   

Cantors 
5:00pm –  Joe 

7:30am –   Lynne 
9:30am – Kristen 
11:30am –  Tara 

 

Altar Servers 
5:00pm –  T. & S. Butler, S. Holland, M. Brodsky 

7:30am –  A. Pawling, V. & R. McLaughlin 
9:30am –  A. Berdel, J. DeFazio, G. Heim, S. & C. Heim 

11:30am –  A. Antenuci, A. Craig, A. Mazzeo 

POOR BOX STEWARDSHIP 
The total collected for Blessed Sarnelli 

Community was: $3,900.46 
BENEFITS GOD'S TREASURE HOUSE 

Before leaving our church building each weekend, please 
consider stopping by one of our poor boxes located in the 
narthex, with your contribution.  For the months of September 
and October 2018, all offerings from the poor box will be 
designated to God's Treasure House, Souderton, PA.  God's 
Treasure House is a Christ-centered transitional living center 
for women and their children built on a firm foundation of God's 
love. The ministry provides a comprehensive aftercare 
program targeted to a carefully selected number of women 
returning from prison to the community.  Their goal is to 
minister to the spiritual, emotional and physical needs of the 
women, and their children, that God sends to them.   If 
donating by check, please make payable to St. Maria Goretti. 
Thank you!      
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SMG MUSIC MINISTRY  
Parishioners, here is your personal invitation to feel great about yourself in as little as one hour a week! The new season of 
SMG Music is starting this month, and your voice, your ability to read music, your love of music and God are needed to com-
plete our ministry. Please consider joining the team and just see what serving God in His church will do for you!  
 

CHILDREN 
1. NEW THIS SEASON- Children’s Chime Choir for boys and girls in Grade 3-6. Rehearsals Tuesday 5:50-6:30 PM Sep-
tember 18 through November 27. Three weekend Masses during that period. No previous ringing experience necessary. Elev-
en children needed to make this happen. Short season, abundant blessings! 
 

2. Children’s Singing Choir - boys and girls in grade 1-7. Rehearsals SELECT Saturdays 4:00-4:30 December through April.  
 

YOUTH 
1. Youth Bell Choir - boys and girls in grade 6-12. Rehearsals Tuesday 6:30-7:30 PM September 11 through December 18. 
The YBC plays at four Fall Masses including Christmas Eve at 7 PM. 
 

2. Cantors - boys and girls in grade 8-12 who sing in school /community choirs are encouraged to learn to be a cantor at 
SMG! 
3. RINGERS NEEDED -More ringers are needed for the Youth Bell Choir and the new Children’s Chime Choir!  
 

ADULTS 
1. Adult Choir - high school age students and adults are invited to join! Rehearsals Tuesday 7:30 - 8:45 PM, September 11 
through April, although not the first Tuesday of the month.  
2. Guitar Ensemble- instrumentalists and singers needed. Rehearsals first Tuesday of the month 7:30 PM then one 
Mass the following weekend.  
3. Men’s Ensemble - low commitment, high reward group sings three Masses per year with rehearsals Tuesday at 8:45 PM 
prior to the scheduled Mass. 
4. Adult Bell Choir - rehearsals Tuesday 6:30-7:30 PM January through April. 
5. Octet- this group sings three or four times per year at special occasions. 
6. Acoustic Wind Ensemble - very good instrumentalists are called upon occasionally to provide special music for Liturgy. 
 

Please direct questions to Eileen Ericsson, parish music director, at eileen.ericsson@stmariagoretti.net. Thank you! 

PLAY & PRAY MOM AND TOTS GROUP! 
Join us this school year! Moms/
Grandmothers and their little ones in-
fant through age 5 are most welcome 
to join our weekly playgroup! We gath-
er for simple crafts/coloring, Bible sto-
ries and songs, as well as a chance for 
free play and socialization. What a 
great way to find support in other 
moms as well! We hope you will join us 

on Thursdays from 9:30am-11am in the Parish Library for fel-
lowship and fun. There is no need to register, but for more info 
please contact Kendra at itpmentor209@yahoo.com 



HUMOR CORNER   
Each night Kelly would say her bedtime prayers, she would 
bless every family member, every friend and every pet (past 
and present). For several weeks, after she had finished her 
nightly prayers, Kelly would say “And all girls.” This soon be-
come part of her nightly routine to include this closing. My 
curiosity got the best of me so I asked her, “Kelly, why do you 
always add the part about all girls?” Her response, “Because 
everybody always finishes their prayers by saying ‘All Men!” 
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Stewardship Offering .................................... August 26, 2018 
Total # of contributors (env, checks & EFT) ...............  667 
Total to Sunday Offering:  ..................................... $17,200.67 
Total to Parish Giving Offering:  ............................. $6,695.00 
Total Census Offering:  ............................................... $825.00 
Total Poor Box Offering:  ............................................ $118.20 
Total DeSales collection:  ........................................ $1,514.00 
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PARISHIONER IN NEED OF  
RIDE TO MASS 

Parishioner Deborah Nero, parishioner who lives in Hatfield 
would love to be able to attend Mass at our parish but unfortu-
nately cannot drive. Deborah would be willing to come to any 
Mass you are willing to take her to. If you think you can help 
out please call her at 215-565-5709. 

A COAT FOR EVERY CHILD- 
ANNUAL HATFIELD COMMUNITY  

COAT DRIVE: 
With our extremely hot and humid summer, it 
is difficult to imagine we will see cold weather 
any time soon.  No matter the current temper-
ature, the H3C is looking ahead to the Annual 

Winter Coat Drive.  
 

The H3C is once again planning the Annual Coat Drive for this 
coming Fall. The churches and members of the Hatfield Com-
munity are collecting NEW Winter Coats for children who need 
them. We need sizes Infant to youth 16/18.  The collection will 
begin September 9th and continue until Sunday, October 28th.  
Distribution of the coats will be held at Grace Lutheran Church 
on Tuesday, October 30th from 3:00pm-7:00pm.   Please drop 
off your donation of new coats in the box clearly marked in the 
narthex. The Hatfield Community Christian Coalition (H3C) is a 
group of local pastors, food cupboard directors, representatives 
of Manna, NAVICATE, St. Vincent De Paul, and concerned per-
sons of the Hatfield Community.  The purpose of this group is to 
provide, through donations and networking, supplementary ser-
vices to those persons who use the Hatfield food cupboards, 
local Elementary Schools and Hatfield Community preschools. 
Help the Hatfield Community Christian Coalition give coats to 
the needy children of the Hatfield Community. Together we can 
take care of our children by providing them the warmth and pro-
tection of coats this winter.   

JOSEPH'S PEOPLE CHAPTER MEETING 
ARE YOU UNEMPLOYED OR LOOKING FOR  

FULL TIME EMPLOYMENT? 
Do you want a place to network and meet others who are shar-
ing a similar experience as you? At Joseph's People we offer 
both spiritual and emotional support to those who are unem-
ployed or underemployed.  We also provide tools and re-
sources in order to pursue a successful job search. Stop in and 
see what we are about.  We are a very friendly and welcoming 
group. Our next meetings will be held on September 6th and 
20th in the Parish Center Library at 7:30 p.m. No pre-
registration is required! All are welcomed! For more information 
contact Nancy Boak at nancyboak@aol.com  

 
 

 
 

 
Kindergarten Space is Still Available 
Space is still available in our third Kindergarten classroom. If 
you are in need of a half or full day program, Mater Dei can 
help! Please contact the Advancement Office at  215-368-9787 
or gsamanns@materdeicatholic.com as soon as possible to 
secure a spot for your child!  
 

Mater Dei’s Imagination Playhouse 
Our newest program, Imagination Playhouse, will be offered at 
our Lansdale campus, where imaginative play and multi-
sensory learning will be emphasized. Your child must be 2 1/2 
to start this two day a week program (the program will accept 2 
1/2 and 3-year-old children and your child does not have to be 
potty trained to begin). Space is still available for 2018-19.  
Please contact Grace Samanns at 215-368-9787 to RSVP. 
 
Calling All Legacy and Mater Dei Alumni  
If you are an alum from any of our legacy schools or Mater Dei, 
please contact Grace Samanns in Advancement to be part of a 
great opportunity! A Legacy School/Mater Dei Alumni Commit-
tee is being formed and your help is needed with social media, 
planning events, graphic design etc. If you are only able to 
work remotely, we can work that out. Friends are welcome so 
ask one to join with you! A summer meeting will be planned. 
Call for more information or to sign up! 267-218-3496 or 
gsamanns@materdeicatholic.com  
 
 
 
                                           

 
 
 
Register Now! Space is still available for infants to 
36-month year old children 
The Mater Dei Childcare Center, located at St. Maria Goretti 
Parish in Hatfield, has immediate part-time openings for infants 
and full-time openings for children ranging in age from 1 to 2 
years old. Your child is welcome to participate in an amazing 
program where he or she will learn and develop socially, emo-
tionally, academically, and spiritually in a nurturing environ-
ment. To accommodate the working parent, Mater Dei Child 
Care Center is open Monday through Friday from 6:30 am to 
6:00 pm.  For information or to schedule a visit, please contact 
Katherine Stansbury, Center Director, 
at childcare@materdeicatholic.com or 215-799-2211. Space is 
limited for Fall! 
 
We Are Hiring! 
Our brand new Mater Dei Childcare Center is growing and so, 
additions to our staff are needed. Currently, we are searching 
for a loving full-time teacher to join our team for our older tod-
dler program. Our teachers will need to provide and maintain a 
positive and appropriate Catholic educational program that 
meets the social, emotional, and physical needs of the children 
within their care. Candidates should have an education degree 
and experience in the field, be energetic, patient, friendly, nur-
turing and enjoy working with young children and their families. 
We're looking for the best of the best for our childcare program. 
If that's you, please send your resume for immediate consider-
ation to Katherine Stansbury, Center Director at kstansbu-
materdeicatholic.com 
 

Mater Dei Child Care Center is an equal opportunity  
employer.           


